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A boy named PEE was born on
a great mountainside.

The mountain was his mother
and an avalanche his birth.

PEE was greatly ridiculed
and called names like
“pebble” and “stone” and
his life was hard.

No pun intended.



PEE would have rather been
a book and not a boy.

So he filled his hours
reading.

The state didn’t know what
to do with a boy whose
mother was a mountain so
they put him into foster
care and his evil foster
family gave him the name
PEE on account of how he
wasn’t housebroken and also
because those were his new
initials.



They named him Peter
Everett Eggman. His foster
father was a dairy farmer
named Carl Eggman.

His foster mother was an
alcoholic who thought she
could save everybody when
she gave up on trying to
save herself.

Nobody believed that the
mountain gave birth to PEE.



And so it became a great
mystery. How this boy came
to be.

It garnered national
attention and the Eggman
clan relished in both the
spotlight and monetary
gains it provided.

They made sure to call him
Peter when the cameras
rolled.



On the eve of PEE’s 13th
birthday he assaulted his
foster father.

He made fun of him for
being a dairy farmer named
Eggman as he kicked and
punched.

And then he set all the
milk cows free.



Except for one. That is.

He had secretly tamed and
trained a bovine called
Sally to act and function
like a horse.

And PEE rode off into the
sunset on the night he left
Carl in a coma.



He started a new life as a
folk singer.

His first single “Carl in a
Coma” was the biggest hit
of the year.

Nobody knew he was because
he had changed his name to
Sally. Sally Mountain.



He played concerts all over
the United States. He’d
ride his cow onto the
stage.

“Hello. I’m Sally Mountain.
And this is my cow. Sally
Cow.”

He would say to start each
show.



It was a sensation and PEE
got extremely rich.

He still thought of himself
as PEE though. He couldn’t
shake it.

And he still wasn’t
housebroken.



“There is no point to
this.”

PEE thought.

“There is no point to any
of this.”



His next big hit song was
called “There is No Point
to This (There is No Point
to Any of This).”

It was extremely popular.
The melody went something
like da da da la la la la.

Many people have made it
their wedding song.



One of the major television
networks got the bright
idea of having Sally
Mountain host a Christmas
special.

Sally had gotten in the
habit of saying yes to
everything so he said yes
to this.

It turned out to be a big
mistake.



In PEE’s memory he didn’t
even know what Christmas
was.

He had never celebrated it.

So when it came time to
write original Christmas
songs for the TV special he
froze. And reached into the
only past he knew.



He got to the set that day
dressed in all orange and
black. Nope. That was
Halloween.

And each song he had
written was worse than the
next.

Nobody wanted to hear Sally
Mountain sing “Baby’s First
Blade” or “Just Got Slapped
in the Face with a Piece of
Raw Meat.”



It was a disaster. And
PEE’s career as a musician
was over.

Unsure what to do next PEE
decided to return to the
mountainside that birthed
him.

But he didn't know what
mountain it was.



He googled “deadly
avalanches of the past two
decades” and scoured the
results.

He knew that the avalanche
that was his birth had
resulted in the deaths of
other humans who had been
born in the normal way.

These humans were skiers.
Not folk musicians.



He deduced his birth was
the 2012 Tunnel Creek
avalanche.

And his mother was the
Cascade Range in
Washington.

When he got to the place of
his creation he knelt down
and asked the mountain what
his true name was.



His mother the mountainside
grew a gigantic penis and
sprayed urine all over his
head.

PEE did not find this the
least bit funny.

He walked away in sorrow.



ABOUT THE
AUTHOR
Vermin Hawk is a pleasant
enough young man but he is not
to be crossed and in truth he’s
not so young anymore.


	pee
	045 PEE

